




THEY JUST CAN’T STAND IT by Amanda Chan  

I enjoyed writing and reporting this article the most out of all the work I did this summer. 
It involved balancing my own personal views with those of the people I was interviewing. 
It all came to be when my editor told me about a parenting column by a family 
psychologist that had run a couple weeks prior. He basically said sensory processing 
disorder did not exist, but rather it was a behavioral problem that parents should try to 
resolve using discipline. This contention struck a severe cord with many parents in the 
Charlotte area who had children with the supposed disorder. Considering the disorder is 
not recognized by the American Psychiatric Association (APA), nor the Diagnostic and 
Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders (DSM), I knew I couldn’t just talk about it as if it 
was something as recognized as, say, autism or bipolar disorder. I knew I couldn’t just 
take people’s words for it. I talked to at least six different occupational therapists, to 
make sure I completely understood this complex disorder. I talked to at least 10 different 
families, all sharing their experiences with the disorder and the effect that therapy had. I 
talked to doctors who didn’t necessarily believe it. I talked to people from the APA to 
see why they didn’t want to include it in the DSM. I talked to the head honcho of sensory 
research in Colorado, who told me her side of things. And, to see things for myself, I 
read all the studies that came out to use as support for the article – but didn’t just take 
the studies at face value. The resulting article, I thought, was fair. My editor helped me 
to pepper in words like “advocates say” and to keep my biases in check throughout, too. 
In the end, a story ran in the paper that I felt comfortable backing up if someone were to 
question any of my reporting.  

This article, which originally ran on July 20, 2010, has been reproduced in its entirety on our 
website with permission from The Charlotte Observer. 


